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Memo 
 

Date:  September 12, 2013  

To:  City Council Board of Finance 
 
From:  Erin Demers, E.I.T, Project Engineer 
   
Cc:   Chapin Spencer, Director Public Works 
  Norm Baldwin, City Engineer 
 
Subject:  Lakeside Avenue Bridge Abutment Repairs Project 
 
The Department of Public works opened bids in the Fall of 2011 for work on the Lakeside 
Avenue Bridge Abutment Repair Project.  One bid was received from Wright & Morrissey, Inc. 
for $108,800.00.   
 
This work includes repairing all existing cracks and spalling to the existing concrete retaining 
wall and coat the entire face and top of the walls with a coating.  The project also includes core 
drilling for weep holes and grouting bearing plate and preparation of the base plate.   
 
Due to the large cost of the project to the Street & Sidewalk Capital Budget, DPW negotiated a 
lower price of $99,800 with Wright & Morrissey in January 2013.  Due to lack of funding at the 
time of bid opening, we needed to plan for this work and funding for subsequent fiscal years 
within the FY’14 Street & Sidewalk Capital Local Match line item (709-19-150-700-8160).  The 
project will be 100% funded by the Street & Sidewalk Capital Local Match Item in our current 
budget.   
 
 



I have attached the scope of work and negotiated fee with Wright & Morrissey for your review. 
 
DPW would like to sign a contract with Wright & Morrissey to begin this work as soon as 
possible.  Please feel free to contact me directly at 802-865-5831 or edemers@burlingtonvt.gov 
if you have any questions.  We look forward to moving this project forward and completing 
these repairs as it is a major gateway towards the bike path and several neighborhoods. 
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